Village of Sidney

BOARD MEETING	MINUTES	August 20, 2018



Present: Mayor Andrew Matviak, Trustee Vic Tartaglia, Trustee Steve Crawford, and Trustee Tom Ford
Absent: Trustee Sheri Youngs
Village Clerk Sheena Dorsey
Staff: Deputy Clerk – Jaclyn Roth, John Redente – Grants Administrator and Shane Nordberg – Chief WWTP Operator
Guests: Joe & Denise Singlar, Therese & Gene Walsh, Mike Wood, Penny Hamilton, Pete Players, Dave Soroka and Kathy Vigneri 

Mayor Matviak called the Public Hearing to order at 7:00 PM and explained each person would get one question to ask at a time that way everyone has a chance to speak. Village Clerk Dorsey read the legal notice aloud: 

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that there has been introduced before the Board of Trustees of the Village of Sidney, New York on July 30, 2018 Local Law No. 1-2018.

“A Local Law Amending Chapter 210 entitled “Water Law of the Village of Sidney, New York.”

Said proposed Local Law provides new procedures for meter requirements/installation for each water hookup with the Village of Sidney Water System.

Please take further notice that a Public Hearing will be held on the aforesaid proposed Local Law before the Board of Trustees of the Village of Sidney, New York at 7:00 PM on Monday, August 20, 2018 at which time all interested persons will be heard. 

Clerk Dorsey stated that the existing Local Law only pertains to commercial businesses and since the Village is working on developing a new well source the Susquehanna River Basin has issued a requirement for meters to be installed on all water accounts. The installations will go in by the leaf pickup schedule which is divided up into six sections but the only thing the meters will be used for at that time will be collecting data. After all the meters are installed throughout the Village then will the billing switch over to the metered billing system. The new rates will also not be finalized until enough data is collected from the meters, the minimum consumption which is what our flat rate is based on right now will go up because it hasn’t been updated in over 20 years but the rate per thousand gallons could go down. It all stems from the consumption each quarter. 

Mike Wood, Willow Street, asked when the consumption is going to affect us, Clerk Dorsey assured him, not until all meters are installed will their accounts be switched over to the metered system. He then asked where the resident has to cover the cost of the meters and lines, Shane Nordberg, Chief WWTP Operator said there is no cost to the homeowner when it comes to the installation or maintenance of the meters but nothing has changed from the homeowner being responsible for the water lines from the curb stop to the house. He also wanted to know if a homeowner could install their own meter and Shane told him absolutely, they would just have to come in and inspect it just like with any other meter that currently exists in the Village now. 

Penny Hamilton, Keith Street, asked where the meters would be placed. Shane stated that they would go in the basement	

Pete Players, River Street, wanted to know if the meters could go outside so there would be no need for a Village employee to enter the home in order to read the meters. Shane answered, saying the meters would freeze so they have to be inside but the reading would be remotely transferred to a handheld devise the employee would have in the truck. The only reason an employee would need to enter the home would be to perform maintenance on the meter or replace it.

Dave Soroka, Pearl Street, spoke up to say that he initially under the impression that this was beginning to create more revenue for the Village but he understands this is out of the Village’s control. He would just like to know what cost if any the home owner will have to cover and wanted to know if the rates would go up or down. Shane explained that everything would be covered by the Village at this time since it’s going to be covered by a grant. Clerk Dorsey stated that the rates would be figured out over time once all of the data has been received but until that point everyone will continue to pay the flat rate. 

Cathy Vigneri, Concord Street, was concerned about her finished basement, Shane said those will be a little bit more time consuming. 

There were a few more repeated questions which were answered. Mayor Matviak asked if anyone else had any questions or comments regarding the new proposed local law, no answer from the guests. 

Trustee Tartaglia moved, Trustee Ford seconded to close the Public Hearing at 7:20 pm. All Ayes, Carried.

Mayor Matviak recognized guests. 

Marilyn Players, River Street, asked when the buyouts will start happening and who will maintain the lots afterwards. Mayor Matviak stated that the County was told September 2019 was the dead line but that has changed recently and the unfortunate part of that is the Village has no part in deciding any aspect of the buyout process which is under the Governor’s Office of Storm Recovery and HUD now.  He explained that he knows how frustrating it must be to keep hearing the information has changed when it’s out to the public but we as a Village can’t do anything other than write to the local assemblymen or senators. Mayor Matviak suggested they do that as concerned residents, writing a letter to the state legislators will be very effective if multiple people are contacting them. 

Joe Singlar, East Cobbles Street, questioned the new homes going up on the old Johnson Farm and which development was happening first, the single family homes or the low to medium income townhouses. The answer was unclear at this time because the Johnson Farm property still isn’t sold and there is no option agreement yet. 

Trustee Tartaglia moved, Trustee Crawford seconded to approve minutes from July 30, 2018 as written.

Penny Hamilton, Keith Street, stated that she is tired of people putting up rummage sale signs and leaving them to make the poles look cluttered. She also doesn’t like seeing all the unregistered vehicles in driveways and yards and said they need to be taken care of. Clerk Dorsey said that you are actually allowed to have an unregistered vehicle but an application needs to be filled out and a permit can be given at a cost of $50 and is good for six months. Penny has a small dog she walks and is concerned about other loose dogs attacking hers, she wants something to be done about them in the Village. Mayor Matviak suggested she contact the Animal Control Officer which she stated she has and nothing gets done about that either. He explained that as a municipality there is a process that needs to be followed so it may take some time for things to get done but keep calling if there is a problem. 

Mayor Matviak announced that the month of September will go back to two meetings a month. 

Trustee Tartaglia moved, Trustee Crawford seconded the motion allowing Judge Andrew Skrobanski to submit an application to the Justice Court Assistance Program (JCAP) for the 2018-2019 cycle with a maximum amount of $30,000 in hopes to upgrade security, furnishings and general appearances. All Ayes, Carried.

The Short Environmental Quality Review (SEQR) form was completed in open session by the Board of Trustees pertaining to Local Law #1-2018 Amendment to Chapter 210 Water Law. 

Trustee Ford moved, Trustee Crawford seconded the motion to declare a negative declaration for the Short Environmental Quality Review (SEQR) on the Local Law #1-2018 Amendment to Chapter 210 Water Law. All Ayes, Carried. 

Trustee Tartaglia moved, Trustee Crawford seconded the motion to accept the proposed Local Law #1-218 Amended Water Service Law of the Village of Sidney, New York effective August 20, 2018. All Ayes, Carried. 

Mayor Matviak spoke with Mike Mercurio on the Crosswalk grant being talked about and needs to clarify on whether or not the crosswalk from KCP to the other side of River Street can be a part of the grant. If it can’t then we may be able to put it in next year’s budget for the DPW to do. He has to check to see if the money needs to be spent through the grant this year or if it can be extended to be spent next year.

The Police Department monthly report was received and accepted by the board.

Trustee Crawford moved, Trustee Ford seconded the motion to allow Patrolman Holden Gray to attend the Field Training Officer Course on August 27-29, 2018 from 8 am – 5 pm at the Broome County Law Enforcement Academy; the cost of the training is $50 as well as the use of a Village vehicle for transportation. All Ayes, Carried.

Clerk Dorsey updated the board on the Defensive Driving Course that is set to take place at the Training Center at the Sidney Fire Department on August 29th and Sept 5th from 8:30 am to 2:30 pm. Both classes need to have a minimum of 25 attending. The August class is one person short from 25; September is at 32 as of today. 

Trustee Crawford moved, Trustee Tartaglia seconded the motion to hire Mariah Gifford at a rate of $11.59 per hour and Kevin McEwan at a rate of $10.52 per hour as Crossing Guards for the 2018-2019 school year starting on September 10, 2018. All Ayes, Carried. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Ray Baker, Fire Chief, stated that Mac Hose needs a public hearing to dissolve the corporation and hopefully closing down the building by October fully winterized. Trustee Crawford asked where EMS was moving to. Ray stated that it is up in the air right now, they will possibly buy the church on Patterson Street, the needs to be out of River Street by September and will need a temporary spot. Trustee Crawford asked why have a building in the flood zone? Ray answered that they didn’t get flooded but in case there is a flood they may have to go up to the hospital. They had a rep come in from __________ and take a look at the building and it was decided that there would be no issue. Trustee Ford asked why EMS doesn’t just go into the old Mac Hose Building and Ray doesn’t want to spend that much, they looked at that as an option and the wasn’t going to be cost effective for them to renovate. Ray also received a quote on a new building of $600,000 which is out of the question. Ray stated that they are currently waiting on the church to be appraised before the purchase goes through.

Trustee Tartaglia moved, Trustee Crawford seconded the motion to regretfully accept the letter of resignation from Allison Lundin as Assistant Grant Writer as of August 24, 2018. All Ayes, Carried.

The monthly report for DPW was received and accepted by the board.

Trustee Crawford moved, Trustee Tartaglia seconded to regretfully accept the retirement letter submitted by Harlan Stringer, Jr. after 35 years of employment with the Village of Sidney Public Works Department effective September 10, 2018. All Ayes, Carried.

Trustee Tartaglia stated that the Boys and Girls soccer meetings took place this past week. New information on awareness of concussions has been forwarded on by Amy, Rec Director. There is a meeting scheduled with NYMIR/Mang Ins on Sept 9th at 1 pm to discuss insurance coverage for all recreation programs with other communities now involved.

Trustee Ford talked about the Main Street reports and would like to talk about installing a concrete solid bench so no one can run over the curb and knock the light pole down. Trustee Tartaglia said they were considering putting a “No Right Hand Turn’ for trucks. Multiple signs will be required. More discussion on the main street corner at River and Main Street. 

Trustee Tartaglia moved, Trustee Ford seconded a motion authorizing the Treasurer to pay abstract 5 the August 13, 2018 audit from the following funds:

	FUND
	AUDIT

	
	

	General
	$133,163.68

	Water
	$18,055.35

	Sewer
	$21,063.79

	Community Development
	$41,974.24

	T & A
	$5,622.23

	Capital
	

	Total
	$219,879.32



All Ayes, Carried. 


Motion to leave Executive session by Trustee Tartaglia seconded by Trustee Ford at 8:56 pm.
 4 Ayes 0 Nays

Motion to give judge Skrobanski a 2 percent raise retro actives too June 1, 2018 at 8:57 pm by Trustee Tartaglia and seconded by Trustee Ford.   4 Ayes 0 Nays

Motion to adjourn meeting at 8:57 pm by Trustee Ford and seconded by Trustee Tartaglia.
4 Ayes and 0 Nays


 

                                                                                                                                       Respectfully Submitted,

Sheena N. Dorsey, Village Clerk
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